
26th June 2019 

Attendance 

 

Busy Bees    86.2%  Class 5 90.8% 

Caterpillars   93.1%  Class 6 99.6% 

Class 2          96.3%  Class 7 92.1% 

Class 3          99.2%  Class 8 96.7% 

Class 4 100%  Class 9 97.9% 

Last  weeks winner was Class 4 with 100% 

FANTASTIC AND WELL DONE  

Last Week’s Whole School Attendance  – 95.2%  

School target — 96.5% 

 

Diary Dates 

 

BUSY BEES ASSEMBLY 

28th June 9:15am  

Parents welcome 

 

SUMMER FAYRE  

28th June 5pm till 7pm 

 

MEET THE NE W TEACHERS 

3rd July 6pm  in classrooms  

 

 

YEAR 4 TEAM BUILDING  

3rd July James Bateman Junior 

High—All Day 

CLASS 4 ASSEMBLY 

5th July 9.15am  

Parents welcome  

NURSERY GRADUATION 

9th July 9.15am  

Parents welcome 

 

REPORT DROP IN SESSION 

8th July 3.30pm onwards 

YEAR 4 LEAVERS CONCERT 

11th July 6pm 

YEAR 4 FOREST SCHOOL 

12th July—Parents welcome 

 

YEAR 4 TRIP TO CHESTER ZOO 

16th July—All Day 

 

Holiday lists and important 

dates have all been updated and 

are available on our website. 

www.knypersley.staffs.sch.uk  

Calendar page  

 

 

 

This week’s whole school focus is ‘We can be healthy and 

show good sportsmanship 

A big thank you to Miss Kaminskas for arranging an 
amazing Health and Sports week this year. The children 
have had opportunities to try and enjoy lots of different 
activities and eat lots of healthy foods! The photos on 
twitter look amazing! They certainly had fun despite the 
rain earlier in the week!  

You should have received a letter inviting you to 
watch your children in the Summer Fayre singing 
performance on Friday. We understand that some 
families will be busy but we would like an idea of 
how many children are going to be involved. The 
posters have stated the times, but reminders are: 

EYFS 6PM  Y1 6:10  Y2  6:20  Y3 6:30  Y4 6:40  

and a whole school finale at 6:50pm . We hope this will add to the 
fun of the stalls, games, BBQ bar and much, much more. Please       
return the slip to let us know who will be performing.  Can’t wait to 
see you there! Gates open at 5pm.  

Children need to wear summer clothes!  

We would like to invite you to an informal Meet the new teacher    
session on Wednesday 3rd July at 6pm. These will be drop in sessions 
for you to attend, with or without your children, to meet the new 
staff, collect an information booklet and see the classroom. There  
will be time to visit more than one classroom if needed. SMART      
uniform will also be in the hall with order forms and samples for you 
to try. Thank you!  



Please remember all  
Newsletters and holiday lists are on our school      

website. 
www.knypersley.staffs.sch.uk 

Please check our website and twitter for more 
news, dates and updates through the week at 
@KnypersleyFirst or www.knypersley.staffs.sch.uk  

Lunchtime Stars 

Busy Bees      Oscar Booth 

Caterpillars   Oakley Oosthuizen 

Class 2 Seren Bates 

Class 3          Rohan Knapper 

Class 4          Miley Tellwright 

Class 5            Dion Rigby 

Class 6            Joseph Haydon 

Class 7        Harrison Flowers 

Class 8            Callum Harvey 

Class 9            Lennon Wood 

 

We are on Week 4 of the school dinner menu this week. 

It is the annual Biddulph Parade on Saturday 29th June. The     

Creative club along with Mrs Bible and Mrs Jervis have been 

very busy creating some wonderful costumes and props  for 

this year’s theme of carnival! We would appreciate as many 

supporters as possible to wave and cheer as we pass. The    

parade starts at 10:30am and will launch 

the Biddulph Festival in style! Looking 

forward to seeing you there!  

Captain Carrot nose’s healthy lunch campaign.   

This week’s recipe is:  

https://recipes.sainsburys.co.uk/recipes/baking/

beetroot-and-sultana-muffins 

Enjoy!  

Look out for another  recipe next week!   

Are we having a summer clear out? 

Having a clear out? Miss Broadhurst is looking 

for donations of unwanted toys, games and 

dressing up clothes for Early Years and Key Stage 1. Thank 

you.  

Parentpay 

In line with our debt policy please ensure balances on 

ParentPay are cleared regularly for School Meals,     

KidsZone and School Trips. Our debt policy can be 

found on our website: 

http://knypersley.staffs.sch.uk/policies. 

Naming clothes  

Can I urge everyone to name school clothing 

again please, many names have washed out 

and cannot be read clearly. Due to the   

warmer weather children are taking off   

sweatshirts and cardigans, leaving them on the playground 

and then it’s very difficult to match them to the owners!  

Staffing updates  

Further to last weeks’ congratulations to staff, 
we have further updates for you. We would like 
to welcome Mrs Ford into the full time TA post 
in Busy Bees from September and Miss      
Hadnum- Bibby as a full time TA post in Class 
2. We interviewing for further positions next 
week and we inform you as soon as we can.  

Thank you!  

 

Attendance  

Please can I urge all parents and  
carers to inform the school as soon 
as possible if their child is not     

attending school. Staff are at school from 7:30am 
and can take messages for the office. If school has 
not heard by 9:30 am then it becomes a              
safeguarding concern.  Contact will be attempted to 
be made with alternative family members and then 
finally home visits will be arranged to check on the 
child’s and family wellbeing. These procedures can be 
found on the website and are in place in order to 
keep  our families as safe as possible.  

Can I take this opportunity to thank those families 
that do inform school as part of their routine, it is 
much appreciated.  

Please don’t forget that many of our staff are first 
aid trained and can administer Calpol as well as     
prescribed medicines to help keep your child in 
school and our attendance as high as possible!  

Thank you!  

https://recipes.sainsburys.co.uk/recipes/baking/beetroot-and-sultana-muffins
https://recipes.sainsburys.co.uk/recipes/baking/beetroot-and-sultana-muffins

